COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF TERENURE-RATHFARNHAM AREA COMMITTEE 1

Tuesday, 6th March, 2007

QUESTION No. 16
QUESTION: Councillor C. Keane
"To ask the Manager to state the up to date position on the taking in charge of Stonepark – and to outline
(a) the various issues that are outstanding?
(b) and to state when or what month you expect it will be taken in charge?"

REPLY:
The developer of Stone Park Abbey, Rathfarnham has offered the estate for taking in charge. The necessary inspections have been carried out and the publication of the Council’s intention to take the roads and services in Stonepark Abbey in charge was advertised in the public press on 8th February 2007.

It is expected that the proposal for the taking in charge of the roads and services will be considered at the Terenure/Rathfarnham Area Committee Meeting on the 3rd April and the Council Meeting on the 14th May, 2007.

The Council’s Parks and Landscape Services have issued a list of works to be carried out, before taking in charge of the open spaces (for the most part of a minor nature). The developer has indicated that he will arrange for the carrying out of these works. 
